"Volunteering - Imagine the possibilities!"

Living the Volunteer Spirit.

VOLUNTEER Spirit 2016-2018

Living the

President's Message: Mary Derrick



November Newsletter

Thanksgiving is right around the corner, and we have so much to be thankful for, don't we? We live in a wonderful community — Cary! It has so much to offer, doesn't it? I'm grateful for my move here in 2005 and all of the wonderful people who have crossed my path. I'm incredibly grateful to know all of the wonderful women I've met in the Cary Woman's Club. Our members moved here from far and wide, and yet we're all connected. We've joined together, not just for fellowship, but mainly to help contribute to our

community, which the club has done so well for so many years.

The Duke School of Nursing hosted a luncheon, free to our members, on Wednesday, October 5, at the Prestonwood Country Club. The talk on dementia was very timely, and they are planning another one in February on women's heart issues. Be watching out for that!

Also, on Saturday, October 15, the District 6 Fall meeting was held at the Woman's Club of Raleigh. There was a lot of information on reporting (!!!). Actually, not too many like the prospect of gathering up all of our data for that, but it will be interesting to see how much work CWC has done in our community during 2016. We really appreciate all of the time, talent, and treasure that our members contribute!

There was plenty of "orange" to go around during Halloween, but don't put up all of your orange just yet! November is filled with a lot of opportunities to display all of the fall colors, including orange. I love seeing all of the beautiful colors of the falling leaves, and knowing that another season is with us. Take time to go outside and enjoy our beautiful fall weather. Be thankful!

Members, You've Made A Difference!

As Thanksgiving Day approaches, Our blessings we recall; The things we are most thankful for, We recollect them all.

You are really special, In all you say and do. You've made a difference in so many lives; We're thankful now for you.

MEETING LOCATION
Page-Walker Arts &
History Center
119 Ambassador Loop, 3rd Floor,
Downtown Cary, 27513

Thursday, October 13th, 2016

9:30 a.m. (Coffee & Social) 10:00 a.m. (Program & Business Meeting)

Subject: 2 Community Service Project applications

Hi all,

There are 2 applications one for Public Issues and one for International Outreach attached for your review and on which we will call for a vote at November's meeting.

The International Outreach application has been amended as follows - instead of purchasing fabric to sew 12 hospital gowns (as there may not be enough sewers) those monies will be used to offset the cost of a cleft lip surgery. The monies allocated for the NO SEW blankets will remain the same. I did not ask Linda Turovlin to submit a new application as the purpose remained the same.

Thanking you in advance for your consideration of these 2 worthwhile CSP applications.

Silvia

Subject: Newsletter -- Christmas Luncheon

Please include the following in the November newsletter. Thanks, Maryanne

It's not too early to be thinking about Christmas!

Christmas is just around the corner and we will be having our Christmas Luncheon at Prestonwood Country Club once again this year. The price remains \$25 for the buffet. We will have a wonderful selection of salads, vegetables, along with meat and fish and of course that wonderful selection of deserts. Maryanne Olsen will be collecting for the December 8th luncheon at our November meeting or you can send Maryanne your check, payable to Cary Woman's Club, at 309 Briardale Avenue, Cary, NC 27519.

Maryanne G. Olsen

Subject: November luncheon

The November after meeting luncheon will be at Newk's on Kildaire Farm Road.

I will be sending you something on the 25th regarding Grants/Community Service Projects Program. We had 2 applications which the committee has already voted on but the Board is not meeting until the 25th so right after the meeting I will be able to send your applications for the

newsletter so that they can be reviewed and voted on by the membership at the General Meeting.

Thanks so much for all your work on this newsletter it really shows. Silvia

From: Cathy McClay

Subject: Cary arts Center Program

Here is the info. Cary Arts Center Dec. 1-5 at 7:30 pm. Sunday at 3:00 pm. "The Best Christmas

Pageant Ever"

This could be a group activity if anyone is interested.

Thanks so much-hope you are doing better.

Cathy

Pecan Sales

CWC Fall Games Festival

A delightful afternoon of friend raising, fundraising and plain ole fun was had by all on Friday, October 21st at Christ the King Lutheran Church. We had 28 attendees of which 14 were CWC members and received four donations from those who could not attend. The ladies enjoyed tasty sweet and savory treats and learned to play some new games coupled with revivals of old favorites. Along with the bridge groups and games, we had a table of Mah-Jongg players which further added to the dimension of the varied venue!

A special thank you to CWC's Ways and Means members for contributing their time and talents to make this event possible: Silvia, Deborah, Nell, Cathy M, Mary-Mel, Jane, Dorothy, Gerry, Susan and Maryanne. A heartfelt thank you to a non-member, Pam Mariarossi, who donated four lovely plants as door prizes and the lovely beaded lanyards given away as gifts for winning at Lemon Bingo.

What a special group of women you are! - Mercedes

Pecan Sales -

Due to the unforeseen heavy rainfalls this year, the pecans will not be available at the November 10th meeting but will be ready prior to Thanksgiving. The grower wants to be sure we get the best, freshest pecans possible. You will be notified at a later date as to when they will be available to be picked up or delivered.

MARK YOUR CALENDAR - 2017 events

CWC's Annual Fashion Show

Saturday, April 1, 2017 Dillard's Department Store Fashions Grand Raffle Prize donated by Dillard's 11:00am – 2:00 pm Christ the King Lutheran Church More info to follow at a later date

City Barbeque Fundraiser

Thursday, Feb. 9, 2017 (date might change) 25% of profits go to CWC Luncheon is after General Meeting

Conversations with Duke Nurse Practitioners

I am excited to announce that we have finalized the date for the next Conversations with Duke Nurse Practitioners. We will have our lunch discussion on Heart Wellness with Dr. Bowers on Thursday, February 2, 2017 from 12:00pm-1:30pm at the Prestonwood Country Club in Cary. I am hoping we can pair with the Cary Woman's Club again. With the holidays coming up, I wanted to share this date with you. I will be sending out a formal invitation to you in December. Would you be willing to share it with your members again?

Ianene Schneider

Director of Alumni Relations and Annual Programs Duke University School of Nursing 710 W. Main Street Durham, NC 27701

Phone: 919- 385-3150 Fax: 919-385-3103

Email: janene.schneider@duke.edu

Home Life

From: Cathy Clark

Hi Vicki Sorry I didn't get back to you sooner. I was trying to find the notice you put in last year for our collection for The Carying Place, but could not find it. We did so well last year thanks to you for all the reminders. We will again have our collection at our Prestonwood Christmas Luncheon. We will be collecting packaged food, canned goods - no glass. Gift cards would be appreciated also. Let me know if there is anything else you need to know.

Education CSP

A501 (c)3 non-profit "Time, talent or treasure"





Cary Woman's Club Is Sponsoring The Mobile Volunteering Program From Note in the Pocket

The "MVP" program offered by Note in the Pocket is designed to bring volunteering opportunities to companies and organizations that want to be more involved in their community as well as develop team building and trust between their employees. We bring the entire process to your site. During this event, we will quality control, and sort clothing to make them shelf ready. This will enable our on-site volunteers to efficiently prepare a bag for one of the many children in need in Wake County.

Participants pay \$14 each which covers a box lunch (Provided by Ruckus 4 at the Arboretum) and a donation to Note in the Pocket!!

Event: Friday November 18, 2016 from 10am to 1pm



Clothing Children with Dignity and Love



Greenwood Forest Baptist Church,

Corner of Kildaire Farm Rd and Maynard, Cary, NC

To register your attendance please email: deborah@noteinthepocket.org

Come join us today to see what the Cary Woman's Club is all about!!!

Note in the Pocket believes it is unacceptable that children should suffer in their educational and social development due to a lack of weather and school appropriate clothes. All children should arrive at school feeling comfortable and confident. It is our goal to "Dress Students for Academic Success" and this program is designed to help us do just that.

International Outreach



Let's recognize and celebrate this day in November!



November 19 – World Toilet Day

Secretary-General (United Nations) Ban Ki-moon stated, "The 2030 Agenda calls on us to renew our efforts in providing access to adequate sanitation worldwide. We must continue to educate and protect communities at risk, and to change cultural perceptions and long-standing practices that hinder the quest for dignity."

Why? 2.4 billion people do not have adequate sanitation. 1 billion people still defecate in the open. Poor sanitation increases the risk of disease and malnutrition, especially for women and children. Women and girls risk rape and abuse, because they have no toilet that offers privacy.

How to commemorate? Help promote the idea that more needs to done. Tweet #wecantwait and demand that everyone worldwide must have access to a toilet.

Public Issues:

From: Karen

We are still collecting for our Interact baskets. We need toiletries, scarves, gloves, journals, notecards, and other small items that are appropriate for the Moms. There will be a collection basket at the meeting. Thank you. - **Karen Fiumara**

Education News

Heard through the grapevine, as I did not attend, that Christine Bonaventure, the Wake Tech student who received our Mature Woman scholarship, and who spoke at our March 2015 CWC meeting, introduced Hillary Clinton at her rally at Wake Tech last month. And best of all, the Cary Woman's Club scholarship was mentioned, as one of the keys to



Christine's success! Unfortunately, I can't find that clip, but here is a link to a photo and to the last part of Christine's introduction of Secretary Clinton.

 $Christine\ Bonaventure\ photo: \underline{http://www.waketech.edu/news/hillary-clinton-visits-waketech#.WA6wG-grLIU$

Introduction of Hillary Clinton by Christine Bonaventure: https://video.search.yahoo.com/search/video?fr=mcafee&p=Hillary+Clinton+at+Wake+Tech%2C+Raleigh%2C+NC#id=3&vid=139586293df992007a2d62915e7e6816&action=click

Conservation CSP and media!

The Pollinator Garden is still in bloom, but our CWC volunteers will be working with our partner organizations in November to "put the garden to bed". Please enjoy the garden on your way to the November 10 meeting. In addition, the Pollinator Garden was featured in the Fall Issue of **The Innkeeper**, the newsletter of the Friends of the Page-Walker. Also, featured in **The Innkeeper** was an article on honored trees at the Page-Walker, and a very nice mention and photos about the Oral Histories that Peggy Van Scoyoc took from several of our very special long-time members who are also community leaders. The Cary Woman's Club has been IN THE NEWS for important contributions to the community. (The Innkeeper attached) ~ Lois Nixon

Continue Saving Education Coupons

Each **Box Tops Education Coupon** is worth 10 cents. This does not cost us anything and is a big help. Coupons can be found on Betty Crocker products, Pillsbury, Land of Lakes, Scott paper products, reams of copy paper and many other products. Look for them on any packaging, cut them off and put them in the box at the check-in nametag table. These will benefit the *Tammy Lynn Center* for autistic and handicapped children.

Cary Woman's Club Newsletter

P.O. Box 918 - Cary, NC 27512-0918

9------

Club Years: 2016-2017

Club Years: 2016-2017
President: Mary Derrick
1st VP (Programs & Reports): Gerry Ritter
2nd VP (Membership): Priscilla Keating
3rd VP (Ways & Means): Mercedes Auger
Treasurer: Maryanne Olsen
Corresponding Secretary: Mary-Mel Kroeger
Recording Secretary & Yearbook:
Silvia Barba
Newsletter Editor: Vicki Jeter
Newsletter Email: vickijeter1@nc.rr.com
Publication Deadline: 24th of each month
Website Liaison: Susan Abbott
Website: www.carywomansclub.com



Cary Woman's Club P.O. Box 918 Cary, NC 27512-0918